Foellmi, Thomas J - DNR

From: Stephen Meer, P.E. <smeer@thesigmagroup.com>
Sent: Thursday, July 5, 2018 11:34 AM

To: DiMaggio, Janet H - DNR

Subject: RE: Pioneer Ford/Speedy Loan site, Platteville

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Good morning, Janet

Our understanding was that the 30 cubic yards was associated with excavation for targeted contamination removal
beyond any excavation/grading in that portion of the site required based on the proposed grading plan. The grading plan
indicated limited cuts in this area (associated with the former drycleaning operations). So with the cuts for grading plus
the targeted excavation (30 yards) the estimated volume going to landfill totaled 100 cubic yards.

Let us know if you need any additional clarification.

Stephen R. Meer, P.E.

Senior Engineer

The Sigma Group, Inc.

414-643-4124 (direct)

414-588-8910 (mobile)

1300 W. Canal Street, Milwaukee, WI 53233
www.thesigmagroup.com | smeer@thesigmagroup.com
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This electronic transmission is strictly confidential

and intended solely for the addressee. If you are not
the intended addressee, you must not disclose,

copy or take any action in reliance of this transmission.

From: DiMaggio, Janet H - DNR <Janet.DiMaggio@wisconsin.gov>
Sent: Thursday, July 5, 2018 11:18 AM

To: Stephen Meer, P.E. <smeer@thesigmagroup.com>

Subject: Pioneer Ford/Speedy Loan site, Platteville

Hi Stephen,

WEDC received an application for a grant and contacted WDNR on this property. In the application, it states that 100
cubic yards of contaminated soils will be excavated and disposed of (at a landfill). In a conversation we had with Ayers,
the developer, you, and the City in April, we discussed getting the most contaminated soils out and taking them to a
subtitle D landfill. The estimate at that time was 30 cubic yards.
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Can you explain the discrepancy? Thanks you.

We are committed to service excellence.
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did.

Janet DiMaggio

Hydrogeologist, Bureau for Remediation and Redevelopment/Environmental Management Division
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources

3911 Fish Hatchery Road, Fitchburg, W1 53711

Phone: (608) 275-3295

janet.dimaggio@wisconsin.gov
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